Maude Burke June SCC meeting:

Updates:

- 1) The province will possibly be announcing today ..or later in the week the plan for the fall in relation to what school will look like.
- 2) We are working on 3 scenarios of staffing...a) online, (b) online and in school, (c) return to normal.
- 3) We are saying farewell to Jane Horkoff retiring, farewell already to Taylor Lussier (K) who was on a mat leave replacement, and to Breanne Garchinski (gr ½) who will be in St Brieux this fall on a temporary position. This results in one cut of a teacher to our school. Alison Beecher is our new VP Next year!!
- 4) Transferring into our school is Georgia Drohomereski, who has worked at Brunswick and MUCC in the past.
- 5) For grade configuration we are looking at:

Grade
PK
K red and K Blue
1
1/2
2
3
3/4
4
5/6
6

6) Our current numbers have dropped a great deal, to a total of 189 vs 222 just two yrs ago.

pk	k	1	2	3	4	5	6
16	21	30	23	27	27	18	27

- 7) Kinder due to privacy laws and showing student faces without permissions, etc. our kinder teacher will do a little individual picture, certificate and message to each student.
- 8) I have not heard from grade 6 on their plan, but with privacy, a one item out to everyone is not an option.
- 9) Erin talked about K and 6 shirts.
 - a) If SCC paying for all that would require a cheque be issued
 - b) We as a school are not allowed to take in monies
 - c) If it is parents paying, maybe it can be set up at JBN like school clothing
 - d) If interested, here is a sign up thanks to anyone willing with this great idea:

Items	Person in charge	Second helper
K shirts		
Gr 6 Shirts		

I have been in contact with Heidi at JBN. I have sent some photo ideas to her and asked for pricing. Looking at the Ks getting all one large size with the year of their high school grad and a Maude Burke logo on the front. She suggested doing them in royal blue but we can decide on whatever. For Grade 6 was thinking of the year and a Maude Burke logo. I have asked her for pricing and haven't heard back yet. She suggested set up the store like school clothing in the past. Easiest way to order the correct size for all grade 6 kids. I was thinking the scc could pay as we didn't get to use our full funds for the year but open to other ideas as well.

I had asked about different ideas for Grade 6 grad ideas like a water bottle or lawn chair. That seems to a no go. Does anyone have any other

ideas?? I was quizzing Abi about what she would like for her Grade 6 grad and she only wants a picture with all her classmates and teachers which I know isn't possible right now. EW

The shirt ideas sound really great Erin. I think kids would really appreciate them! The online store works well too and is safe for everyone. Depending on price, and numbers, the group could make a vote - again thanks for looking into this keepsake.Randy

I have just heard back from Heidi. The K shirts would be \$19.50 plus tax and have one logo on the front. The Grade 6 shirts would be \$22.50 plus tax and also have a logo on the front. I am not sure of the total number we would need for both the Ks and the 6s? EW

I love the idea of the shirts. I think it would be great to pay for them IF we have the money. If not, then I think we could still proceed and have parents purchase on their own if they would like. Personally, with a daughter in kindergarten I would really love to give her something to celebrate the end of the year; it's been a tough one on these little ones!

The shirts are a great idea! You have my support... thanks for looking into this Erin! Jill

I love the shirt idea, too! AB

Anyone want to make a motion, second and all in favor? RS

I have some pictures of shirt ideas. I send them in an email to the group.

Motion:	I make a motion that the scc cover the cost of shirts for the K classes and Grade 6 classes.
Motion by:	Erin Wiseman
Second Motion:	Brandi Moskal
In favor:	Jill Gendall
Not in favor	

10) Gr 6 to 7 Transition - an email was sent by me on behalf of mucc to gr 6 parents:

E-mail: mucc@nesd.ca

Phone: 306-752-2891 - please leave a phone message and we will return your call.

1. Grade 7 Band - information will be coming shortly from Mr. Adrian Bourgeois.

- 2. Grade 6 Parent/Student Virtual Video Meeting Recording click on link: https://drive.google.com/file/d/1SgawZjNBKpxidCr4y_lhpfwsBV2hsbdg/view?usp = sharing
- 3. The attached document is a printed version of the above Virtual Meeting.
- 4. Virtual Tour please click on link: https://drive.google.com/file/d/11412sPT0de8KySlgnQcXrw6nrJi28TL6/view?usp=sharing

Here is a link for the attachment in #3 https://www.nesd.ca/School/maudeburke/Newsletters/Documents/Grade%206%
20Parent%20Information%20Night%202020%202.pdf

Just got another email from MUCC that I will email out to grade 6 regarding band:RS

Good Afternoon Grade 6 Parents and Students,

Please find attached MUCC Band Program information for 2020/2021 school year.

The attached links include information on band recruiting, links to 3 videos and the actual registration form.

Please watch all 3 videos. One of the videos demonstrates people playing different instruments in the band.

If you have any questions, feel free to contact Mr. Adrian Bourgeois.

Bourgeois.adrian@nesd.ca

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1bKOHH14NSs xDu

11) Thought Exchange - Maude Burke had 27 parents participate..which was very close to the average in elementary schools https://my.thoughtexchange.com/report/f364217d58232396e6e54265785b7311

12) The Province and the board have set dates and the **last day of instruction** for supplemental learning will be **June 19, 2020**. High school students completing new classes will have an additional week of time to submit assignments. Report cards will be

emailed at the end of June, there will not be paper copies. Thus, June 19th will be your last contact with your teachers.

- 13) Maude Burke School has shared approx 25 devices to families during this time. If there isn't school in the fall would there be a need for more devices to be shared?? If so, would there need to be any purchased. The scc could help out with that. EW Good question, we would have double of what was utilized meaning we could send out that many more if needed....but will keep that in mind. We need to get the ones we have out returned for summer so they can be updated. RS
- 14) Next Fall we will be using a communication tool that is an extension of our auto dialer/ auto emailer, that works as a texting app: https://www.nesd.ca/Documents/SchoolMessenger_Info%20For%20Family.pdf
- 14) Maude Burke School would like to say and extend a huge thanks to our parents and SCC for the support this year. Who would have ever imagined we would be where we are today. Communication, team work, and perseverance has helped us succeed! Thank you!

I would like to extend a huge thank you to all the teachers during this crazy time! No one knew what was coming and you all rallied so quickly and came up with a new plan that was easy and doable for all the kids! I am so very hopefully that school will be a go in the fall. I have had my kids too long in my house, you need to take them back! LOL EW:)

I would also like to send a HUGE thanks to the teachers; they have been amazing! As a parent, I am so thankful for everything the school has done during this time. BM:)

15) We would like to wish all of our students the very best in June and over the summer!! We hope to see them all in the fall.

16) Other: